Kootenai Shoshone Soil and Water Conservation District

7830 Meadowlark Way, Ste. C-1

Coeur d'Alene ID  83815

208.209-4348
“Putting conservation on the ground by promoting stewardship” 

Minutes

Date: December 13,2023
Present 





Absent (Board members)
 

Laurin Scarcello – Chairman



Kevin Hicks, Supervisor





Linda Ely – Vice – Chairman



Thomas Shaffer - Supervisor

Joel Noland, Supervisor








Bob Flagor, Associate Supervisor
Wes Evans – Secretary/Treasurer

Jon Groth – Supervisor 

John Mobbs, Associate Supervisor

Karla Freeman, KSSWCD 




Jenna Ditzel – ISWCC 

Corey Bonsen – NRCS-Zoom
Sarah Garcia – BSWCD – Zoom

Kelli Moe- Boat Station Manager

The meeting was held at the NRCS Conference Room located at 7830 Meadowlark Way Suite C-1, Coeur d’Alene, ID  83815.
Meeting called to order by Chairman Laurin Scarcello at 9:05 am. 
Linda Ely moved, and Jon Groth seconded the motion to approve October’s 2023 meeting minutes. MOTION CARRIED.
Linda Ely moved, and Joel Noland seconded the motion to approve October’s 2023 financial report.  MOTION CARRIED.
Next on the agenda was Corey Bonsen, NRCS.  Corey had a handout of updates. See handout attached. 
Next on the agenda was Jenna Ditzel, ISWCC had the following commission updates: 
· We are prepping for the legislative session which will begin with Governor Little’s State of the State address on January 8th.

· Approximately 20% of this year’s WQPA projects have already been completed. Thank you Districts for your diligence in implementing this program so effectively!

· Delwyne is reasonably optimistic, after conversations with our partners at IASCD as well as our liaison in the Governor’s Office, legislators, and lobbyists, that WQPA will be funded another year. If we do receive another round of funding, it will be thanks to the conservation Districts’ overwhelming support of the program and to our staff’s efforts to see that as many Districts and landowners as possible benefit from the program. Thank you!

· Districts, if you’re aware of potential FY 2025 WQPA projects that will require engineering work in live waters—springs, creeks, rivers, lakes, & reservoirs—let Bill know about them ASAP! Although we may not know for several months if the program is going to be funded, it’s not too early to get those potential projects on Bill’s radar.

· District Performance Reports DUE December 20th 
Karla Freeman, District Administrator updated on the following project:


Leading Idaho – Mica Creek Phase #2 – Project completed, and final report has been submitted to DEQ

Leading Idaho – Riverside Track - Project completed, and final report has been submitted to DEQ


319 – Wolf Lodge Creek – Funk Repair- Project completed, and final report has been submitted to DEQ


319 North Fork of the CDA River – Project completed, and final report has been submitted to DEQ

Karla gave updates on the no-till drill program:

Sarah Garcia, Jenna Ditzel and Karla met on Monday December 11, 2023, to work on the grant preparation on the no till drill program.  It has been narrowed down that the 319 BMP will best be suited for the program.  The budget has been reworked with some updated numbers, and there has been a continuous verbal commitment from everyone on the board and more importantly a verbal commitment from Wes Evans, Treasurer, Jon Mobbs, Associate Supervisor and Laurin Scarcello, Chairman that they intend to run this program, do maintenance, training and other aspects as needed.
Next on the agenda was Kelli Moe, Boat Station Manager with the end of the year wrap up.  Kelli gave a handout with the total numbers at each station along with a yearend comparison with previous years numbers.  See handout.  Kelli also updated on the emergency response to the Snake River’s infestation of mussels. Kelli updated that now the state of Idaho will be considered a high-risk state for the next five years. Kelli also updated that the Department of Agriculture had done over 1500 water samples in our area. Kelli also updated on the two boat stations that remained open one month longer that were due to shut down October 31. The Department of Agriculture had requested this extension due to the mussels found in the Snake River.  Kelli also updated on a complaint that came in from a landowner in Shoshone County that had come through the Cedar’s boat station.  It was suggested that we reach out to the local newspaper and run the end of the season inspection numbers to help educate the public on this program. 

Next on the agenda was the approval of the yearly Performance Report that is due December 20, 2023, to the ISWCC.  Joel Noland moved, and Jon Groth seconded the motion to approve and submit the Performance Report as written.  MOTION CARRIED.
Next on the agenda was the ongoing discussion concerning open space.  There will be several meetings with other agencies that will have these same discussions.  The goal is to develop a plan to preserve open space and what that looks like.  Will there be incentives for current landowners? Laurin Scarcello invited everyone to attend the Farm Bureau and Aquifer Board meetings to participate in these discussions moving forward. 

Next on the agenda was the ongoing discussions on the no till drill.  These discussions were held earlier in the meeting.

Next on the agenda was a power point presentation from Jenna Ditzel with ISWCC.  Jenna had attended a Farm & Food Symposium where there were numerous speakers on each of the topics presented at this two-day conference. Discussions were held around the room.  

Next meeting to be held on Wednesday January 10, 2024, at 9:00 am at the NRCS Conference Room located at 7830 Meadowlark Way Suite C-1, Coeur d’Alene, ID  83815.

The meeting adjourned at 11:10 am.
